
CLINTON RIVER RIDERS BICYCLE CLUB MEETING 
Monday, December 20, 2021 

Virtual meeting 
 
MEETING:  Called to order at 7:11 pm by President Craig P.  13 members present (including 1 
new member).  Welcome to Mike Lodge 
 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  November 15 minutes read by Dave J. Motion to accept report, and 
then seconded.  Motion passed. 
 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Linda provided report for November 
 
Balance November 1, 2021  $xx,xxx.xx 

Inflow:     $x.xx   

Outflow:     $xxx.xx 

Balance November 30, 2021  $xx,xxx.xx 

 
NOTES: Money out for Jeff K & for clothing.  Annual storage fee and insurance on storage will 
be coming up soon.  Linda mentioned letter from government Re: not receiving our taxes.  
THEY DID.  Linda has informed them (and that has happened before, too) 
 
Motion to accept report (Joe C) and then seconded (Lori). Motion passed. 
 
 
 
RIDES & TRAINING:   
 

• Baker’s Dozen ride is coming up on January 1 
• Joe will be leading an extension of Macomb Bike’s New Year’s Eve ride.  The Macomb 

Bike segment starts at Eastern Market Shed 2 
• Fran noted that Free Bikes 4 Kids was a really good experience.  Various comments and 

discussion items ensued 
• Saturday and Tuesday rides continuing.  Re: APB…dry roads and 25 degree threshold 
• (From “Welcome” segment, Joe mentioned that Stockbridge to Jackson would be moved 

to the spring) 
 
 



OLD BUSINESS:  
 

Various: 
 

• Will call Harrison Township in January re: benches 
• Circuit shirts are in.  Craig displays 
• Primal items are in.  Craig displays DTM jersey.  Additional notes:  there will be “no 

minimums” once a year; members are still able to get a 1-off for an extra cost; 
minimums now are 5, not 10 as in the past 

 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
 

Various: 
 

• Election bylaws are on the club website. Two people make up the election 
committee…task is to get names…names presented at January meeting. Additional 
notes: coordinate absentee voting…in February oversee election.  Herb K and Joe C will 
be the election committee.  Craig read various items from the bylaws.  The new board 
starts at the March meeting. The easiest way to renew membership…see links on 
website…Craig will email 

• Jerry doing well.   
• League of Michigan Bicyclists: want us to participate in $1.00 per rider and to be in the 

book.  Craig reminded us of earlier conversation that the ad is not worth it 
• BWR still on hold…do not want to push schools too early.  May start planning sessions in 

January.  We are of the mind we’ll have one, even if it’s abbreviated.  Hopefully we’ll 
have a better handle in January/February.  Note for next meeting 

• Question about “so many members who do not ride.”  It seems we have two types of 
people:  1) the alumni type who [don’t ride] but still are members  2)  new people who 
just want to be in a club.   Various comments and discussion items ensued.  Circuit rides 
and “social butterfly” are just two attempts at promoting riding  

• Richard W is making a trainer available 
• Joe C – Do we have access to Google group email list?  Look at bottom of emails…send it 

to “list.” 
 

Wrap up: 
 
Motion to adjourn meeting (Joe)…seconded (Lori)…all agreed. Meeting adjourned at 8:16 pm. 
 
Recorded by: Dave J. 


